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District Officers: 
District Governor: PDG/PCC Mitchell 
Semans  
5200 N 150 E  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219-508-1224  
Bogey2308@gmail.com 
   
 
1ST VDG: Nick Gonzalez  
3204 Teresa St  
Portage, IN 46368  
(C ) 219.588.4893  
Nsg1917@yahoo.com  
 
2nd VDG: Stephen Helmken  
6522 W Laura Lane  
LaPorte, IN 46350  
(H) 219.879.2529  
( C ) 219.561.3561  
Lionstephenjh@gmail.com 
 
Cabinet Secretary: Carolyn Laviolette 
3017 Bender Street 
Portage, IN 46368 
(H) 219-508-1224  
( C ) 219-741-2340 

lioncarolynlaviolette@outlook.com 
 

Cabinet Treasurer: Tiffany Nagai  
1755 E 400 N  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219.716.3844  
Tiffanypressel@hotmail.com  
 
   
 
Newsletter Editor: Whitney Martin  
P.O. BOX 223  
La Crosse, IN 46348  
( C ) 219.393.8913  
Wls.whitney@gmail.com 
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Happy New Year District 25A Lions, 
 
I hope everyone had a joyous, safe and healthy holiday.  There are a lot of good things going on 
to kick off 2022.  We are in the final stages of setting up a new club in Gary and will be having a 
banner night soon and I hope everyone comes out to support our new club.  I appreciate all the 
clubs that has scheduled an Official Visit and rescheduled.  I ask that you be patient as we 
maneuver though these challenging times.  One of the most common questions I get from clubs 
is how do we increase membership.  I would like all the clubs to make a NEW YEARS 
RESOLUTION.  If you are really serious about increasing membership and the quality of your clubs 
then try this for 1 year.  GET INVOLVLED!!!  Not just the officers of the club but everyone.  I hope 
Presidents and Secretaries or someone from every club is forwarding messages to all their club 
members, this is important.  There are several opportunities to GET INVOLVED these next three 
months and the opportunity is for every Lion!! 
First, we will have a cabinet meeting hosted by our new club in Gary, January 15th, Cabinet 
Secretary Carolyn Laviolette has been sending out info and will continue to do so.  Second, Mid-
Winter Conference January 21st-22nd in Indy.  Again, information has been sent out and details 
are in the newsletter.  And lastly, the District and State Convention.  District 25A convention will 
be March 18th and 19th in LaPorte and the State Convention is being hosted by US, District 25A, 
PDG Robin Smith and PDG Connie Roe along with their committee are doing an amazing job 
putting things together for this convention.  You will be getting more information on both the 
District and State Convention so it is extremely important all this information gets to every LION.  
If you have never been to a cabinet meeting, banner night, or convention you are missing out on 
valuable networking and sharing of ideas.  This is where new members come in, the more Lions 
the GET INVOLVED the more ideas and positive energy gets produced.  I have seen several clubs, 
once they have members GET INVOLVLED, they go back to their club meetings and report and get 
everyone FIRED UP and the next thing you know they have over 30 members and are striving.  
Doing more good things, more community service and serving more people.  IT WORKS, so my 
NEW YEAR CHALLENGE for every LION is to GET INVOLVED and I hope to see more Lions at these 
upcoming events.  May the Lions be with you and God Bless 
 
DG Mitchell Semans  
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HAPPY 2022 LIONS,  
 
I hope everyone had a joyous and blessed Christmas and that you were able to spend time with family and friends.  
Lion Alice and I were invited to spend Christmas Eve with our very good friends again this year.  We are so thankful 
for these friends we call family.    
 
Many clubs were able to have Christmas parties this year.  I had the privilege of attending the parties of my home 
club, Michiana, Hamlet, and a meeting of the Griffith Club.  Michiana held their party at Galveston Steakhouse in 
Michigan City.  PDG Randy Greer and Lion Pat were in attendance, and PDG Randy presented a Melvin Jones 
Fellowship to Lion Tim Fizer.  Lion Tim was very surprised! It was well-deserved recognition for all his hard work 
on behalf of our club.  Congratulations, Lion Tim!  
 
I had never attended a meeting of the Griffith Lions Club and was happy to join DG Mitchell Semans on his official 
visit.  It was interesting  to hear what this club has been doing this year.  We also got to sit with PDG Margaret 
Verkuilen and catch up on life.    
 
Lion Alice and I attended the Hamlet Club Christmas Party.  The evening was filled with good food, fun, and 
friends. Their entertainment was “The Dueling Pianos”.  These two men knew how to entertain, with music, 
laughter, and sing-alongs!  Prior to the entertainment Boss Lion Wendy Semans honored two members for their 
years of service: one for 40 years and one for 45 years.  That’s a lot of service.  Congratulations!    
 
At the beginning of December Lion Alice and I attended the Council Christmas Party at the Carmel Lions 
Clubhouse.  The event was hosted by Council Chair Jim Query, and we had a very nice evening.  The following day 
was the Speech & Hearing, Inc. Christmas luncheon.   We had a very good turnout this year and gave away a total 
of $53,000 for scholarships   and grants for programs and/or equipment.          
 
I pray this year we can get back to our “normal” way of life.  But mainly, I pray that all Lions will be safe and 
healthy as they travel through this new year.  In closing, let me share a couple of favorite quotes: 
 

“You are never too old to set another goal or to dream a new dream”. 
         c. s. lewis 

    “Happiness is a new adventure”. 
       “Peanuts” philosopher, Snoopy 
 

2nd VDG Stephen J. Helmken  
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Welcome New Members 
 
 

CROWN POINT 
ALYSSA MELCHOR 

SPONSOR: RICHARD DAY 
 
 

LAPORTE 
JOHN STRAUB 

SPONSOR: DOMINIC LIBERATORE  
 
 

MERRILLVILLE  
MEGAN SCOTT 

SPONSOR: ELLEN HENNESSY- HARSTAD 
 
 

ST JOHN  
WAYNE PONDINAS 

SPONSOR: NANCY MONETA  
 
 

UNION MILLS 
CHAD LAWSON 

SPONSOR:ROY ZIMMERMAN  

MEMBERS THAT HAVE COMPLETED THEIR 
SERVICE  
 

KOUTS 
 

HAROLD HAMAN 
 
 
 

MUNSTER 
 

DEAN LARSON 
 

MICHELE WALAVICH 
LEN WALAVICH 

 
 

RENSSELAER  
CAROLYN SUE 

 
 


